Minutes of the Tarrant Hinton Parish Council meeting held in the Village Hall at 7.00pm on Monday 1st October 2018

Present: M Nathan, H.Fildes, A Reynolds, D Watt, C Hannam, Cllr Skipwith and and four members of the public.
Apologies: Mr &Mrs Hinchcliffe, Mr Ellis, Mr Quay and Mrs Fildes.
	
Minutes of the meetings of 11th June 2018 and 3rd September 2018 were approved and signed.

Matters Arising:
Steam Fair:	The Chairman reported on the abject apology recently received from the GDSF. The Wash Up meeting scheduled for the 4th October had been put back until 8th November top allow the GDSF to prepare, as legal action was under discussion. 
The Chairman and Clerk had been invited to a private meeting with GDSF on 10th October in response to the views expressed at the Parish Council meeting on 3rd September. The results of this discussion would be circulated.
The Clerk confirmed that the minutes of the Parish Council meeting had been circulated to GDSF and all proposed participants in the Wash Up meeting.


1/3/18 Finance:
a) At 1/101/2018 the balance at the bank was £988.71.
Since the June meeting receipts were: £300 Precept. £475.50 Steam Fair Tickets Donations. 
Expenditures were: £49.09 DAPTC subscription, £475.50 Salisbury Hospital Stars Appeal.
b) It was agreed that the Parish Council would spend up to £300 to purchase No Parking cones unless the GDSF agreed to supply them as a Goodwill gesture. C Hannam agreed to store the cones.
c) Hogan Garden Services would be asked to cut the verge and clear the stream bed as agreed.


2/3/18 Planning:
	The following planning applications were received since the last meeting: 
a) 2/2018/0877 Upton Cott Illuminated Sign  - Decided
b) 2/2018/0785 Upton Cott Erect new dwelling  - Deferred
c) 2/2018/1013  Wedgewood Cottage – Enclose porch  - Awaiting decision
d) 2/2018/1265 North Farm – Change of Use to B1  
e) 2/2018/1325 North Farm – Erect new grain store and hard standing –
It was confirmed that the two North Farm “Applications” were covered under Permitted Development and were included for information only.

2/2017/1784 Old Barn: 
Planning Approval was granted for the development of the Old Barn on 8th August 2018. The approval was subject to 19 Conditions but did not include any proposals for sewage, foul water or discharge.    
Cllr Skipwith had raised this matter with NDDC Planning but had not received a reply. It was suggested that any proposed scheme would have to have   the approval of the Environment Agency.
	
.The Parish Council felt that there had been a serious deterioration in the service proved by NDDC Development Control and would write to the new Dorset Council Chief Executive.

3/3/18 Highways:
At the June meeting the Clerk had agreed to discuss the possibility of installing “Entrance Gates” on the A354.
Dorset Highways quote for two gates on either side of the road at each end of the 50mph limit on the A354:
960mm gates   £5420 plus vat. 
1500mm gates £5808 plus vat.
Prices included initial survey, supply, erection and traffic management during the works. 
DCC Highways advised that in their experience, gates only have a beneficial effect on speed at lower speed and in obvious built up areas.

It was agreed to consider a D.I.Y approach.


4/3/18 Home-Watch:
 Nothing to report.


5/3/18 Village Hall:
a) Booking and General Use continue to be satisfactory.
b) A Donation of £200 had been given to the Church as a contribution to improving the Heating Controls.
c) No progress on wifi in the Village Hall.






6/3/2018 Local Government Reorganisation
a) The latest Town and Parish Briefing email (19/9/2018) had confirmed the plan for Council Tax Harmonisation from 1st April 2019. It was confirmed that Harmonisation would result in North Dorset Residents would face a higher increase in Council Tax than other Districts in the new Unitary Authority.
b) Elections for the new Dorset Council, with new electoral boundaries will take place next May. Details are available on the Boundary Commission website at LCBCE.

7/3/18 AOB:
a) Grit Bins. Dorset Highways will fill them up  f.o.c. 
b) Proliferation of signs on the A354 had been raised with the Enforcement Officer at NDDC Development Control. Currently no action is planned.

8/3/17Date of Next Parish Council Meeting:
[bookmark: _GoBack]Monday 7th January 2019 



H.Fildes                       
Clerk                                                                             4 October 2018                                               















